

## Yosemite Chapter International Code Council P.O. Box 1525 Modesto, CA 95353-1525



May 13, 2024

Mr. Michael Wich / ICC Nominating Committee Chairman C/O Mr. Will Coffman International Code Council 900 Montclair Road Birmingham, AL 35213

SUBJECT: Letter of Recommendation – Mr. David Spencer

Dear Nominations Committee,

Mr. David Spencer has decided to seek a position to the ICC Board of Directors as President during the upcoming Annual Business Meeting and Conference in Long Beach CA. Mr. Spencer has served the past seven years on the ICC Board of directors as an At-Large Director and Vice President / Secretary/Treasurer. Mr. Spencer has worked diligently to educate himself on issues in order to make decisions that best serve the membership along with the organization and he has a desire to continue to serve. Mr. Spencer, works hard to ensure that ICC continues to remain a leader in the building industry both nationally and globally.

Mr. Spencer has served on the ICC Foundation Board of Directors and ICC-ES Board of Managers. Mr. Spencer has been involved with other functions such as code hearings and exam development committees within ICC for many years and has worked with and along many talented and dedicated likeminded individuals.

Mr. Spencer has been actively involved in the Construction Industry for over 30 years and during these years, his experiences and time served has prepared him to understand the various perspectives of membership, individual chapters, building and fire service and understanding the importance of fiscal responsibility of the ICC organization.

The Yosemite Chapter believes that Mr. David Spencer will continue to thrive, learn, listen and help shape the future of ICC. We are pleased to support Mr. Spencer once again and hope to see him continue to serve on the ICC Board of Directors as President.

Sincerely,

Brian Odom
President, Yosemite Chapter International Code Council